QUONOCHONTAUG CENTRAL BEACH FIRE DISTRICT
October 18, 2019

DearGreetings!
The Marina will be closed November 10th...not November 4th.
Re: Water System

Many of you are aware that there is no power at Central Beach
since the recent storm on Wednesday. Our water system is on
generator and continues to operate. We expect there will be no
water delivery problems regardless of when power is restored.
Well #2, as promised, has been online since Tuesday of this week.
Many of you in Quonnie have noticed increased iron sediment.

Well #1 rehabilitation has been proceeding well, despite the
inclement weather, and will be completed with camera inspection
planned for later this afternoon. The well will need to be
chlorinated and resampled; the projected online return of Well #1
will be Monday Oct 21st and well #2 will be taken back off line

This should significantly improve the water quality by Tuesday or
so of next week. We will initiate the well and distribution sampling
required by RIDOH to consider lifting the BWA next week.
Hopefully within 2 weeks the BWA will be lifted.

Other work is going on to assure long term water quality and
disinfection, a much more complex issue, and as we receive any
direction from RIDOH and proposals from our experts and
consultants I will update the community as appropriate.

Regarding the CCR survey about 65 connections have not yet
submitted a response on line. PLEASE DO SO!

To everyone else, thank you for replying!
Vincent Reppucci

QCBFD PW Chairperson

quonniecentral.org
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